
  

 

3 March 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

I want to provide you with an update on the College’s preparation regarding Tropical Cyclone Alfred. At Lourdes Hill 

College, the safety and well-being of our students, staff, and community remain our highest priority. 

Our College Leadership team has already taken proactive steps, meeting regularly and implementing contingency 

plans to ensure the safety of our staff and students. 

Staying Informed | Communication Channels 

Timely updates will be provided through the following channels: 

• School Social Media Pages: Facebook  Instagram 

• Closed Facebook Groups 

• Email Notifications: Ensure your contact details are up to date (see below) 

• LHC College APP notifications: Make sure you have notifications turned on -Instructions to download the 

LHC APP 

• Text Alerts: Important messages will be sent via SMS. 

We encourage you to stay informed and ensure your contact information is up to date. If you need to make any 

updates, please do so via Parent Lounge. 

For technical support, please contact ICT Support Services at ictsupportservices@lhc.qld.edu.au or call 3399 0566. 

The Premier has provided an update and states that schools will be open tomorrow (Tuesday) and that schooling 

decisions will be made daily. 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this time as we work together to ensure the safety of all 

in our LHC community. 

With kindness, peace and hope, 

 Kay 
Mrs Kay Gleeson 
Principal 
Lourdes Hill College 
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